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Dear Mr Yuille, 

 

Draft Histon & Impington Neighbourhood Plan – Policy HIM08 The Jam Factory 

 

I am writing on behalf of Hain Daniels and McCarthy & Stone in relation to the examination of the 

Draft Histon & Impington Neighbourhood Plan and the manner in which Policy Allocation HIM08 ‘The 

Jam Factory’ takes into account future opportunities for the site.  

Hain Daniels and McCarthy & Stone have been working together for the past 12 months on future 

plans for the site. By way of background I enclose a copy of a briefing note which was shortly due to 

be issued to local stakeholders for their consideration. As you will see, this sets out proposals which 

will safeguard the Jam factory as an important local employer but also deliver much needed housing 

for older people on surplus land adjacent to the factory along with a number of other local benefits 

which include;  

- Delivering transport improvements including a potential new bus stop on the guided busway 

to serve the northern area of Histon. 

- Delivering environmental improvements including mitigation schemes for odour and noise 

which will benefit both new and current residents. 

- Providing natural habitats which will be properly managed to deliver biodiversity benefits 

- Maintaining a more effective ‘buffer’ between the factory and existing residential areas and 

improvements to local pedestrian links. 

The submission version of the Neighbourhood Plan (May 2019) contained flexibility in the wording of 

Policy HIM08 which would have allowed development to take place on the site providing certain 

criteria were met. We therefore didn’t consider it necessary to make further comment on the plan at 

the submission stage. However, there are now a number of changes proposed to Policy HIM08 which 

have been set out in the Statement of Common Ground between South Cambridgeshire District 

Council and Histon & Impington Parish Council (October 2019). This includes a new policy map (Map 

12) which is more prescriptive in terms of where new development can be located. 






